
Tuesday 19th December 2023 

Porthleven School & Pre-School  

Newsletter 

Dear Parents / Carers 

What an incredibly packed last few weeks it has been! The children 
thoroughly enjoyed the Pantomime trip. They participated with 
great enthusiasm and it was clear for all to see how valuable the 
experience was for their wellbeing. Thank you to all the parents who 
attended our Carol Concert and St. Barthlomew’s. It was lovely to 
hear the children sing their favourite Christmas songs and carols 
with the Year 6 taking part to deliver prayers and readings. 

Last week, the School Council and Rainbow Fish class supported the National Trust in 
planting trees above the Fairground Carpark in Helston. The National Trust are planting 
3000 trees this year and next, to create further woodland habitat and create another 
path for walking. As a rough estimate the school planted well over 150 trees.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the school’s PTA for all their hard work 
and commitment, especially their time, in organising the Christmas 
Fair, which was a great success raising £887.80 . I would also like 
to thank all the businesses and companies that donated gifts to 
what was a fantastic raffle and for Miss M & M for seeking-out 
the prizes. As a result of the fund raising, the children are 
enjoying the use of new playground equipment amongst many other 
enhancements to school life to come! 

Finally, I would like to thank the incredible staff here at 
Porthleven School. The past year has had its challenges, but like 
all good teams those challenges have made us stronger and more 
determined to make things right for the betterment of all the 
children. So much has changed at the school since September and 
I would like to share this progress with all the parents and carers 
in the New Year.     

On behalf of the school, I would like to thank you all for your 
continued support and wish you all a fabulous Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. 

 

Dan Clayden  



This week we hear from Mrs Dean! 

This term during Design & Technology, the 
children in Manta Ray class have been learning 
different types of stitching, designing their own 

toy and then putting their new skills and knowledge into practice by creating 
it!  

They built upon learning from previous years, with 
their new learning including a ‘blanket stitch’. After 
designing their toys and labelling them with the 
appropriate colours and types of stitch, they got to 
work on their creations! Fantastic perseverance 
from all children and their finished products look 
brilliant.  

 

 

This week we hear from Mrs Figgins! 

As the term draws to an end, Dolphins have been creating 
their final designs using loops within commands for their 
designs. Having been complete novices in the technique at 
the start, they have learned about the fundamentals of 
the programming language of Python, recognising when the 
computer chooses random numbers and decomposes the 
program into an algorithm. Well done, Year 6 for showing 
excellent resilience.  

 

In Design and Technology, 
they completed their design which 
had to include a cam, follower and 
axle mechanisms to mimic different 
movements. They were able to 
measure, mark and cut components 
accurately and assemble them into a 

working frame. Many of them had a very Christmas theme!  



 

Jellyfish Narwhals Swordfish Manta Rays Dolphins 

Class Weekly Word Count 

1,306 90,265 102,818 1,198,543 1,484,388 

Highest Pupil Weekly Word Count 

Freddie 

703  

Gracie 

21,873  

Ella 

29,046  

Zoe 

119,820  

Bree-Anna 

117,497  

100% achievers – Who has achieved their target? 

Arlo 

Evie, Gracie, Fern, 
Lottie, Alana, 

Esmay, Keira, Sam, 
Brodie, Khaya, 
Rupert, Lani, 
Esmay, Lily, 

Phoebe, Martha, 
Jago, Eleanor, Eden, 
Lydia, Sasha, Teigan  

Sophia, Ivy, 
Evelyn, Edie, 

Coral, Sienna, 
Merryn, 
Abigail,  

Ewan, Isobel, 
Zoe, Scarlett, 

Linnea, Joseph, 
Felix, Alfie, 

Amaris, Ava, 
Toby, Logan, 

Harper, Sonny, 
Olivia-Mai, 

Delilah, Amelie, 
Sophia, John, 

Dacey, Eli, Josie   

Annabelle, 
Pearl, Harley, 
Beau, Logan, 
Bree-Anna, 

Scarlet, Jack, 
Daisy, Jaimee-

Leih, Ava, 
Enrika, Lily, 

Erin  



Class  
Attendance 

This Term 
Late Marks 

Rainbowfish—YR 93.62%  

Seahorses—Y1 94.59%  

Jellyfish—Y2 96.10%  

Narwhals—Y3 98.22%  

Swordfish—Y4 95.76%  

Manta Rays—Y5 96.89%  

Dolphins—Y6 94.06%  

WHOLE SCHOOL 95.60%  

Well done to Narwhals class for the 

best attendance this term! 

Running Totals This Term: 

 

Cookworthy: 16 

Penrose: 15 

Gibson: 20 

Methleigh: 19 

 

Our winners this term are the 

Gibson Team 

Well done!

  

Below is our weekly progression 
for each class! 

Jellyfish: 2.1 

Narwhals: 2.5 

Swordfish: 2.5 

Manta Rays: 3.0 

Dolphins: 2.8 

Well done to Manta Rays for 
winning the Maths Whizz trophy 

this week! 

 KS2 Book of the week  –  The Railway Children   

Author: E Nesbit            AR Book Level:  5.5  

After their father suddenly disappears, Bobbie, Peter, 
and Phyllis are forced to leave their London home and 

move to the countryside with their mother. 
Discovering the wonders of the railway behind their 
new cottage, the children take it upon themselves to 

solve the mystery of their missing father. Making 
friends with the station porter, Mr Perks, 
and the Old Gentleman who rides the train 
every morning, the siblings experience a 
bundle of escapades and close scrapes.  

KS1 Book of the week – Stella and the Seagull 

Author: Georgina Stevens  AR Book Level:  4.5   

When Stella's little seagull friend gets sick from 
eating plastic on the beach, Stella 

knows she has to do something. She 
writes to her favourite chocolate bar 

company and is soon bringing the whole 
community together to clean up their 

beach.  



 

 

Attendance and late arrival 

As a reminder, the expected attendance for a child is 95% or above. Please ensure all absences are emailed 

or left on the absence phoneline by 9am each day. 

School gates close at 8.50am, if your child arrives after this time they will need to ring the gate buzzer and 

register at the office. 

Breaktime snacks 

We ask that children please have a healthy snack during break times and avoid snacking on items such as 

chocolate or crisps.  

School Facebook 

Please follow the schools Facebook page for school updates - Porthleven School.  

Porthleven PTA page is not run by the school. If you have any questions about school, please ensure you 

send them to porthlevensecretary@croftymat.org or call the school office. 

House point winners - Gibson! 
 

Well done to all the members of Gibson house, who enjoyed their prize of popcorn and a film today after 
winning the overall house competition this half term! It was incredibly close between each of the four houses 
and every single child in the school has been endeavouring to earn as many house points as they can, 
showing exemplary ‘Porthleven Way’ behaviours. Keep it up Porthleven! 
 
Admissions 

Crofty Multi Academy Trust is consulting on its schools’ 
admissions arrangements for the academic year 2025-26.   

We are proposing one change to the policy and, in accordance 
with the School Admissions Code, must therefore consult locally 
with our stakeholders.   

Please find attached a letter that outlines the consultation and 
the changes we are proposing, along with a copy of the draft 
Admissions Policy for 2025-26 with the changes highlighted. 

Comments are welcomed and should be made following the 
process outlined in the letter. We have set a deadline for 
responses to be returned by 3.15pm on Wednesday 31st 
January 2024.  

We thank you for your help and co-operation in this matter. 



 

Date  Event 

Tuesday 19th December Last day of school 

Thursday 4th January INSET Day 

Friday 5th January First day of the Spring term 

Monday 19th February INSET Day 

Wednesday 8th May INSET Day 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  





Online safety poster 




















